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Paragraph 65

In-depth research should be undertaken to determine instances when customary

law may be discriminatory or protective of women's rights and the extent to which
the interfaces between customary and statutory law may ietard progress in the
implementation of new legislative measures. Particular attention should be paid to
double standards in every aspect of life, with a view.to abolishing them.

Paragraph 66

Law-reform committees with equal representation of women and men from
Governments and from non-governmental organizations should be set up to review all
laws, not only as a monitoring device but also with a view to determining
research-related activities, amendments and new legislative measures.

Paragraph 67

Employment legislation should ensure equity and provide benefits for women not
only in the conventional and formal labour force but also in the informal sector,
particularly with regard to migrant and service workers, by providing minimum wage
standards, insurance benefits, safe working conditions and the right to organize.
Opportunities for similar guarantees and benefits should also be extended to women
making vital economic contributions in activities involving food production and
processing, fisheries and food distribution through trade. These benefits should
also pertain to women working in family enterprsies and, if possible, to other
self-employed women in an effort to give due recognition to the vital contribution
of all these informal and invisible economic activities to the development of human
resources.

Paragraph 68

Civil codes, particularly those pertaining to family law, should be revised to
eliminate discriminatory practices where these exist and wherever women are
considered minors. The legal capacity of married women should be reviewed in order
to grant them equal rights and duties.

Paragraph 69*

Such social and economic development should be encouraged as would secure the
participation of women as equal partners with men in all fields of work, equal
access to all positions of employment, equal pay for work of equal value and equal

opportunities for education and vocational training, and would co-ordinate the
legislation on the protection of women at work with the need for women to work and
be highly productive producers and managers of all political, economic and social
affairs and would develop branches of the social services to make domestic duties
easier for women and men.

* The United States reserved its position on paragraphs 69, 72 and 137
specifically because it did not agree with the concept of "equal pay for work of
equal value" and maintained the principle of "equal pay for equal work".
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